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UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

OFFICE OF NUCLEAR REACTOR REGULATION  
OFFICE OF NEW REACTORS 

WASHINGTON, D.C.  20555-0001 
 

April 16, 2014 
 

NRC GENERIC LETTER 95-08, REVISION 1 “10 CFR 50.54(p) PROCESS FOR CHANGES 
TO SECURITY PLANS WITHOUT PRIOR NRC APPROVAL” 

 
ADDRESSEES 
 
All holders of and applicants for construction permits or operating licenses for nuclear power 
reactors under the provisions of Title 10, “Energy,” of the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR) 
Part 50, “Domestic Licensing of Production and Utilization Facilities.” 
 
All holders of and applicants for a combined license, standard design approval, or 
manufacturing license under 10 CFR Part 52, “Licenses, Certifications, and Approvals for 
Nuclear Power Reactors.”  All applicants for a standard design certification, including such 
applicants after initial issuance of a design certification rule. 
 
PURPOSE 
 
Generic Letter (GL) 95-08, Revision 1, is being issued to inform stakeholders that the 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) has withdrawn the original issue of GL 95-08 
(Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS) Accession 
No. ML031070150).  This GL requires no action or written response by the addressees. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
GL 95-08 has been replaced in its entirety by the NRC’s endorsement of the Nuclear Energy 
Institute (NEI) guidance document NEI 11-08, “Guidance on Submitting Security Plan Changes,” 
Revision 0, dated August 2012 (ADAMS Accession No. ML12216A194).  For additional details, 
stakeholders should refer to Regulatory Issue Summary (RIS) 2014-02, “Withdrawal of NRC 
Generic Letter 95-08, 10 CFR 50.54(p) Process for Changes to Security Plans without Prior 
NRC Approval” (ADAMS Accession No. ML13151A084). 
 
BACKFITTING AND ISSUE FINALITY DISCUSSION 
 
This generic letter revision withdraws the NRC staff’s guidance on the processes for changes to 
security plans without NRC approval contained in GL 95-08.  The NRC staff’s analysis of the 
applicability of the Backfit Rule (10 CFR 50.109) and issue finality provisions in Part 52 to this 
withdrawal appears in RIS 2014-02. 
 
FEDERAL REGISTER NOTIFICATION 
 
A notice of opportunity for public comment on this GL was not published in the Federal Register 
because it is informational. 
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CONTACT 
 
Please direct any questions about this matter to the lead project manager listed below, or to the 
appropriate Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation project manager. 
 
 
      /RA/ 
 
      Lawrence E. Kokajko, Director 
      Division of Policy and Rulemaking 
      Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
 
 
Lead Project Manager: Tanya M. Mensah, NRR 

301-415-3610 
e-mail:  Tanya.Mensah@nrc.gov 
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